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Scholars receive school materials
A total of 79 Grade Six students of Itaas Elementary School, all 
scholars of the Adopt-A- Scholar Program, received their school 
things from their donors on August 1, 2016. 

The scholars, accompanied by their parents and guardians, 
received school supplies, bags, uniforms, and bottled water during 
the ceremony held at the Itaas Elementary School in New Bilibid 
Prison Compound in Muntinlupa City. 

During the Program, Itaas Elementary School Principal Raul T. 
Felix also awarded the Insular Foundation for its contribution to 
the yearly Brigada Eskwela Program and thanked the Adopt-A-
Scholar Program donors for their support to the school’s poorest 
students. Insular Life Sr. Executive Vice President and Sales and 
Marketing Group Head Jesus Alfonso G. Hofileña and Sr. Asst. 
Vice President and Public Relations Staff Head Ana Maria R. 
Soriano represented the Foundation during the ceremony. 

The three top students of the Program during School Year 2015-
2016 were also given their cash awards. 

The Adopt-A-Scholar Program is supported by employees who 
voluntarily pledged to sponsor the schooling of the School’s poorest 
students, mostly children of Bilibid inmates and prison guards 
by paying for a year’s worth of school supplies, a bag or a pair of 
shoes, and school uniforms. 

The Insular Foundation thanks all its Adopt-A-Scholar Program 
donors. 

The scholars of the Adopt-A-Scholar Program present during the turnover ceremony

Insular Life is awarded by DepEd Muntinlupa and Itaas Elementary School for its support to the 
annual Brigada Eskwela Program of the Department of Education. In photo from left are: IES 
Principal Raul T. Felix, Insular Life SAVP and Public Relations Head, and Insular Foundation 
Administrator Ana Maria R. Soriano, Sr. EVP and SMG Head and Insular Foundation Trustee 
Jesus Alfonso G. Hofileña, and Adopt-A-Scholar Program Coordinator Rebecca Kondo. 

Top students. Last School Year’s top 
students under the Program were awarded. 

They are (clockwise from above) Samuel 
Bryan D. Dadula, 1st, who received P5,000 

in cash; Mary Grace B. Caspe, 2nd, who 
received P3,000 in cash; and Mariel E. 

Bautista, 3rd, who received P2,000 in cash.  
The Insular Foundation would like to thank 

Mr.  Alijeffty C. Gonzales for sponsoring 
the yearly cash awards for the top three 

students of the Program.  

Mr. Hofileña with his eight scholars

Princess Marinin Nicolette A. Macarubbo, a scholar of VP Dyne 
Alvarez receives her school things with her mom. 


